Protected Disclosure Report in respect of January 1, 2022, to December 31,
2022.

Pursuant to section 22 of the Protected Disclosures Act 2014, daa plc reports that 2 protected
disclosures were received by the Group* in the year ended 31 December 2022.
The disclosures were reported, assessed, and investigated in accordance with our Protected
Disclosures Policy. One disclosure is now concluded, and the other disclosure remains under
investigation.

*reference to the group for the purposes of this report comprises daa plc, Aer Rianta

International cpt, daa Finance plc, daa Airport Services Limited, daa International Limited and
ASC Airport Services Consolidated Limited.
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